



Incident Logistics Subcommittee

Meeting Notes: February 23, 2022 (1300-1400 MT)

Attending: Chris Alford (NPS), Dan Froelich (IAFC), Sue Zahn (FS), Deb Fleming (NWCG Coordinator), Kate Morris (FS- Admin), Patrick Merrill (BLM), Keith Plagemann

Absent: Cameron Crisp (FS), Michael Burkholder (NASF), LeRoy Evans (BLM), George Harris (NASF), Eric Martinez (FS), Joh Wall (NASF), Heath Cota (IPSC Liaison)

	Topic	Action Item #	Presenter	Notes	Action/Decision
1	ESF		Chris	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> How do we mobilize into All-Hazards positions? We have to build capacity in Wildland 	
2	Endorsement Update		Chris	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> All-Hazards endorsement update – what does the person need so they may migrate over from All-Hazards to Wildland Fire? All-Hazards SPUL recommendation – some ORDM tasks from the PTB during an assignment All-Hazard FACL recommendation – complete six tasks in the PTB unique to be a Wildland FACL (National Contracts, LUA's etc) Not endorsing the COML If a COML is ordered from the All-Hazards side they will have to meet the NWCG requirements 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Review and comment at the March meeting
3	COMT Prerequisites		Chris	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Dan – more research is needed on requiring additional training Stand-up a task team to look at the briefing paper Per the COMT briefing paper – require S-130, S-190, and S-258 instead of just RT-130 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Quorum vote to stand up a task team to review COMT Kate will reach out to the Communication people she knows for their thoughts Provide the name of the Task Team lead to Chris once identified
4	ORDM PTB and IROC (Agenda item #2)		Chris	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> No formal request for this it is just a discussion Question – do we add IROC to the ORDM PTB? <ul style="list-style-type: none"> * Keith – keep it vague * Per Deb – NWCG will not put a specific program name in a PTB * Beef up Task # 16 with dispatch program verbiage Chris – have someone look at the ORDM PTB and see how IROC or Dispatch Program plays in 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Keith to take a look at the ORDM PTB

				<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Do we need to make a change to Tasks 16,17, and 18? Possibly combine them? Recommend for the All-Hazards SPUL to be endorsed on the NWCG side have some of the ORDM tasks completed that are fire specific and unique 	
5	RCDM and FLOP (Agenda item #3)		Chris	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Thoughts on adding FLOP (Forklift Operator) to the RCDM PTB to be qualified 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Committee does not endorse FLOP for RCDM qualification
6	LSC update requirement and conversation		Chris	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> It has gone back and forth for adding a couple Unit Leader requirements to LSC3 – it is currently tabled One recommendation is to potentially add FDUL (National Contract knowledge) to be able to open a LSC3 PTB – that discussion is still Keith – for LSC2 watering down the requirements have hampered development by taking out the critical Unit Leader PTB's – FACL and SPUL. The level of understanding and knowledge has been slaking off. New individuals to the Type 1 and 2 level are failing at their duties because they weren't unit leaders. On the flip side – it may take a long time for people to move up through the Unit Leader to LSC2 to LSC1. Need to find the balance – give knowledge to be successful and continue to move up for successional planning LSC3 and FACL to be an LSC2-T - a task team is trying to find the right answer Dan – need to build capacity but need to build restrictions. Be able to manage people and sections and have an understanding of all positions More to come on the LSC discussion 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Chris to pass along thoughts up the chain
7	General		Group	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Has there been a thought of removing the PTB pre-requisites to attend the class? The pre-req's to attend the classes are hampering people attending. ORDM, RCDM, and EQPM are job aids – no class 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Sue to write up something on the pre-req's and the taking of classes
8	General		Group	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> The current ILSC meeting is scheduled for the last Wednesday of each month at 1300 EST – do we want to change the time? Doodle Poll? Due to a time conflict our current IPSC Liaison needs to step down. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Chris to speak with parent committee about a new liaison

Next Conference Call

Date: 3/30/2022

Time: 1000 PDT